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PE/Dance Afternoon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Library 
Please return ALL Library and Home Reading books to school, 
so we can finalise our end of year Library reports. 
 
Thank you 
I would just like to say a quick thank you to the wonderful students, 
parents, staff and community of Chillingham Public School. All of your 
lovely words, best wishes and support have been well received and 
appreciated. I have lots of mixed emotions this week, but the 
overriding one is excitement as my husband and I start the next part 
of our lives! I can't wait to meet my little boy and will be sure to pop 
back in say hi to the students as soon as we are ready. In the 
meantime, I will miss you ALL very much. Stay safe, enjoy life and see 
you soon. Suzy Mason.  

25 November 2021 

  
 
 
 

30th November  - Tuesday 
Yr 6 WHS Orientation Day 

 
8th December - Wednesday  

Graduation & Awards 
Ceremony Day 

 
9th December - Thursday 
Year 6 Farewell @ 5pm at 

Chillingham Hall 
 

1st December – Wednesday 
Book club due back 

 
10th December - Friday 

Year 6 Farewell at school 
 

16th November 
Last day students 

IMPORTANT DATES 

VISION STATEMENT 
Our students are happy, 
literate lifelong learners.  
We empower them with 
the knowledge, skills and 
confidence enabling 
them to make a positive 
contribution to society. 
Chillingham Public School 
is a great school.  Join us. 
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From the Principal’s desk 
As we are nearing the end of the year, things are starting to get busy! Please take your time to read 
the newsletter to ensure that you and your child/ren know about the upcoming events. 
 
We remind parents that it is a NSW Heath and Department of Education requirement that you need 
to be fully vaccinated to enter the school grounds and that face masks are to be worn. When dropping 
off or picking up, please do not congregate in the school grounds or outside the school gates. Please 
adhere to these guidelines imposed on us all. 
 
On Monday we had an exciting PE/Dance afternoon. Everyone jittered and bugged to tunes such as 
the ‘Macarena’, ‘Time Warp’ and an all time favourite ‘Schools Out’ while prizes were won for 
innovative, enthusiastic dancing, plus ‘Freeze and Bob’ and ‘Montecarlo” games. 
 
A reminder to Year 6 students: Wollumbin High School will have their final orientation day next Tuesday 
30 November. Students can catch the high school bus to and from school. A general information 
booklet will be given to your child at this transition day. 
 
A reminder that our Graduation and Awards Ceremony will be held on Wednesday 8 December, 
starting at 10am. For parents/caregivers who are unable to attend we are going to zoom the 
ceremony. You can access the ZOOM Teams meeting through your child’s student portal (the same 
as during our Home Schooling during lockdown). 
 
Tickets are attached for the Christmas Hamper raffle. They are $2 per ticket and will be drawn at our 
Graduation and Awards Ceremony Wednesday 8 December. Please send tickets and money in by 
Monday 6 December. 
 
Vicki Roach 
Principal 
 

   
 

Come teach ethics at Chillingham Public School 
 

We have a successful ethics program at Chillingham Public School with lessons delivered by Primary Ethics volunteers.  

 

Ethics lessons are now offered to students in years K – 6. In ethics, students explore everyday issues suitable for their age. 

They learn to listen closely to each other, to disagree without putdowns and to think carefully as they form their opinions. 

In 2022, we need more volunteer ethics teachers so that we can continue to provide ethics classes for all the children.  

 

You can teach ethics if: 

 

• You’re interested in what children think and you have an interest in learning 

• You’re willing to learn how to use our lesson scripts to ask children ethical questions 

• You can remain neutral and give the children space to think 

• You’re available each school week at 9am on Thursdays for 40 minutes of class time. 

• You’ll need about an hour each week to prepare and give the scripted lesson.   

• You complete our free training and pass background checks. 

 

You will join a great community of Primary Ethics volunteers – at Chillingham Public School and across NSW. You’ll have 

the rewarding opportunity of listening to the fantastic students at our school and helping them grow. You’ll develop new 

skills yourself – facilitation skills, plus skills in communication and active listening. 

 

Primary Ethics provides free, comprehensive training with online self-paced learning plus trainer-led workshops (by Zoom 

or face-to-face). 

 

Curious?  

Visit www.primaryethics.com.au or contact Neville Jennings at neville.jennings@scu.edu.au   

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
mailto:neville.jennings@scu.edu.au
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P&C Association:  
 
We WILL be having our Christmas Hamper Raffle (yippee, at least that’s not banned!!), so can you 
please send in an item for the hamper. We ask that it not be toys but still family orientated. Items can 
be dropped at school any time. There is a box on the verandah of the Admin building where items 
can be dropped. The raffle will be drawn Wednesday 8 December at our Graduation and Awards 
Ceremony. Raffle tickets are attached to this newsletter.  
 
Reminder: To all our wonderful volunteers, you need to be fully vaccinated to be able to come along 
to meetings and/or volunteer as a helper in the canteen (you are still able to provide cakes/biscuits 
etc unvaccinated 
����). 
 

Canteen: 

 Volunteer Cakes 

Friday 26th November Erika Erika & Nicole 

Friday 3rd December Chrissy Chrissy & Laura 

Friday 10th December Megan Megan & Lauren 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jobs for Local Electricians 
 The LED Lighting Upgrade Program needs local electricians to install upgraded lighting at our school 
and potentially others in our local area. The Department is hiring electricians to do this work right now. 
  
If we have electricians in our school community, register for the Local Trades Scheme, which is where 
jobs are posted. Registration is free.  
https://hipages.com.au/tradie/about-nsw-department-of-education-maintenance-scheme/  

https://hipages.com.au/tradie/about-nsw-department-of-education-maintenance-scheme/
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